
         Scott County Board of Supervisors  
         September 13, 2022 8:35 a.m.  

 
The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to 

adjournment with Beck, Croken and Kinzer present. Supervisors Knobbe and Maxwell 
participating electronically. 

Mary Maher, 2639 Davie Street, Davenport, discussed the need for solar farms 
instead of a CAFO, casino or factory. 

Planning and Development Director Chris Mathias reviewed the third and final 
reading of an ordinance to amend Chapter 6, to add Proposed Solar Ordinance and 
Comprehensive Plan and said this would be effective in unincorporated areas of Scott 
County, not cities.  

County Engineer Angela Kersten reviewed a resolution approving the contract for 
a hot mix asphalt (HMA) scrub seal project to Denco Highway Construction Corporation.  

Human Resources Director Mary Thee reviewed staff appointments.  

Thee also reviewed the request to offer an employee incentive to donate to 
United Way by raffling 8 hours of floating holiday. 

County Administrator Mahesh Sharma reviewed tax suspension requests. 

Budget and Administrative Services Director David Farmer reviewed a Health 
Department laptop replacement project.  

JDC Director Jeremy Kaiser reviewed the third and final reading of an ordinance 
to change JDC (Juvenile Detention Center) to YJRC (Youth Justice and Rehabilitation 
Center).  

Mahesh Sharma also reviewed a tax abatement request from the City of 
Bettendorf.  

Sharma also reviewed a proclamation recognizing September 9-18, 2022 as 
National Welcoming Week. 

Supervisor Beck reviewed an updated proclamation recognizing September as 
Labor Union Appreciation Month.  

Mahesh Sharma also reviewed beer/liquor license renewals for Valley Inn, 24575 
Valley Drive in Pleasant Valley and Casey’s General Store #3523, 26701 Scott Park 
Road in Parkview.  

Moved by Croken, seconded by Kinzer at 9:15 a.m. a motion to adjourn. All 
Ayes. 

 
 



 
 

______________________________  
                                                          Ken Beck, Chair of the Board 

                                                                  Scott County Board of Supervisors 
 
 
 

________________________ 
ATTEST:  Kerri Tompkins 
                 Scott County Auditor 
 
 
A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: 
https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings. 
 


